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Presidents Report 

July 2022 

The Cruisin’ Downriver event on Saturday June 25 at Steve Legel’s was a huge success. Along 

with 26 members from our club we welcomed 6 members from the Maumee Ohio Club. Thank 

you, Steve and Iris, for hosting this event, giving everyone a tour of your facility and making 

arrangements for a wonderful lunch. 

Several members showed off their cars at Motor Muster in Greenfield Village. It was good to see 

Gary Brewer with his 66 Red Convertible and Bob Witt with his 64 Light Blue Landau selected to 

Pass in Review. 

Annual T-Bird Club Picnic – Sunday July 10 – 2:00 -??? – Hines Park Merriman Hollow Pavilion 

(Enter off Merriman Road between Ann Arbor Trail and Warren – if the park is closed – come 

around the barricades to the first drive on right.) The club will again provide chicken, hamburgers 

and hot dogs along with pop and water. Everyone is asked to bring a dish to pass, salad, appetizer 

or desserts. New this year will be a Treasure Chest which keys will be sold at $5.00 each, for a 

chance to unlock the box. If you have the correct key, you will receive the contents of the box. 

Please RSVP to JoAnn via phone/text 248-719-0160 or e-mail joannbill801@comcast.net by July 8 

with the delicious dish you will be bringing. 

Pre-Dream Cruise – Sunday August 14th the details for this event have not been confirmed. The 

time, meeting location and dinner restaurant will be announced in the August Newsletter. 

Have a wonderful summer. 

JoAnn Rodriguez, President 

 

 
 

 



WWTC Board Members  

P.O. Box 2597   

Taylor, MI 48180   

   

JoAnn Rodriguez, President   

 248-719-0160   

Joannbill801@comcast.net   

   
George Roscoe, Vice President   

egroscoe@charter.net   

   

Nancy Seyfarth, Secretary  

nancylouseyfarth@gmail.com  

  

Elaine Roscoe, Treasurer   

eroscoe626@icloud.com  

    

Jim & Marie Brucker, Membership   

810-227-5379    

m.brucker@comcast.net   

  

Deb Jameyfield, Newsletter Editor  

debjohnson@accesstoledo.com  

  

Rick Carniga, Tech Advisor  

rickcharniga@gmail.com  

    

Dave Lau, Tech Advisor   

toomanycars@charter.net   

 

 Advisor: 

  2022 Schedule of Events:  

 

Jan – Detroit Historical - Cancelled 

Feb 19 – Bee’s in Detroit 

Mar 26 – Oak Fern Galleria 

Apr Sat. 23rd – Classic Appreciation  

May Sat. 28th.  – Spring Dust Off  

June – Sat. 25th Crusin’ Down River 

July – Sun.10th Annual Club Picnic 

Aug- Sun. 14th Pre-Dream Cruise 

Sept. – Sun. 18th. All T-Bird Day 

Oct – Sun. 16th Hines Park Cider Cruise 

Nov – Sat. 12th Annual Planning Meeting for 

2023 

Dec- Sun. 4th Club Christmas Party 

 

 

Larry Seyfarth 313-436-8327  

 
 



 

Intensions for Board of Directors 2023-2024 

President – JoAnn Rodriguez 

Vice-President – Barry Burnham 

      Secretary – Nancy Seyfarth 

      Treasurer – Elaine Roscoe 

      It is not too late to get your name on the ballot – contact JoAnn by July 30th, 2022 

All Thunderbird Day 

Sunday September 18, 2022 

We are searching for items for our Goodie Bags. Please contact local merchants for donations to                                                                   

enhance our goodie bags. We will be providing 50 bags. 

There will also be a “Stuff the Box” with tickets for sale. We need items for this event also. You may           

have slightly used T-Bird items you can donate or get donations from businesses. These do not have to be 

car related. 

If you can be of assistance for any of these please contact JoAnn (248-719-0160). You can bring them to 

the picnic or deliver to JoAnn’s house. 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS:  Russ and Barb DeCrease of St. Clair with their Red 1960 convertible.  

                                                                   Charles “Frank” Childs who lives in Garden City and owns 1957 Lt Blue Thunderbird! 

 

HOT CARS AND HOT CAKES 

Saturday July 9 – 10:00 – Noon 

Harry J Wills Parking Lot – 34567 Michigan Ave., 

Wayne 

$10 per car includes pancake breakfast- additional 

adults $5 – children under 12 free 

Hosted by T-Bird Member – Barry & Nancy Burnham 

 

  

  



ST 

                                                                Our 41th Anniversary 

All Years of Thunderbirds 

Welcome 

ALL T-BIRD DAY 2022 
67th Anniversary of Thunderbird 

Free to           Thanks to Our 

Spectators!          Great Members 

 

 

HISTORIC WILSON BARN ~ LIVONIA 

LOCATED AT 29350 W. CHICAGO Rd. @ MIDDLEBELT RD., 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 18
th

 

10 am to 4 pm 

DASH PLAQUES TO 1st  50 T-Birds           CLASS AWARDS PRIZES 
 

  LIVE DJ   FOOD VENDOR   50-50 RAFFLE 

Registration: Member Fee $15/car prior to Sept. 13; Non-Members & After Sept.13--$20/car 

Vender or Car Corral: $15 

 
Registration Forms are available by contacting JoAnn Rodriguez or website 

  

 

For more information call: 

248-719-0160– JoAnn Rodriguez, President 

 734-347-0715—George Roscoe, V. P. 

 

Location: Wilson Barn is located at northeast 

corner of Middlebelt and West Chicago Roads 

Visitors, please park in the school lot located 

east of the barn. 

www.MichiganTbirds.org 

PLEASE NO SMOKING OR ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES ON PREMISES 

SOCIAL DISTANCING RECOMMENDED 

 

http://www.michigantbirds.org/


ALL T-BIRD DAY REGISTRATION FORM 

September 18, 2022 

 

 

Date Received   

Name    Spouse   

Address   City   

State/Providence     Zip Code    

Home/Cell Phone  E-mail    

EVENT FEE CARS: Members: $15.00 per car preregistration 

Non-member & day of event: $20.00 per car 
 

Year  Body Style*  Color $   Year 

 Body Style*  Color $   

*Open = Convertible; Closed = Hardtop 

 

VENDOR:  I wish to reserve a Vendor space - $15.00 per space $   

CAR CORRAL:  I wish to reserve  spaces in the Corral -$15.00 ea. $   

Total Enclosed (Cash $  Check #  ) $   

Contacts: JoAnn Rodriguez 248-719-0160 or George Roscoe 734-347-0715  

Please mail check or money order with registration form to arrive: 

No later than September 13, 2022 to: 

Water Wonderland Thunderbird Club 
P.O. Box 2597, Taylor, MI 48180 

Date Rec’d   Check #  Amount   

Please no smoking or Alcoholic beverages on premises 

Social distancing recommended 

 



DOWNRIVER CRUISE AT STEVE LEGEL’S 

   

  

   

   
 

Motor Muster 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



2002 Black Retro FOR SALE         
Purchased 2002 Black Retro Bird from Ford Employee in 2015. Current mileage is 15,778. Outstanding condition,  
garage kept, never out in inclement weather, no accidents. Comes with both tops and storage rack, Car Cover, and 
3.9 32V DOHCV8 engine. The interior is black and grey. Many promotional memorabilia included as well as full 
documentation, original Window Sticker, and Vehicle History Report. 
Price: $25,500.00 
Contact Paul Frankhart, WWTC member, Plymouth 
Phone: 734-404-5707   Cell: 734-231-5431 

   
 
 
FOR SALE: 1992 Thunderbird SC.  Purchased new by my sister a Ford Employee.  It has always been garaged.  I  
bought it from her in 2001, mileage at that time was 30212.  It has not been driven in rain or snow since that 
time.  Mileage at this time is approximately 33,900.  Excellent Condition.  Call or e-mail with questions or more photos or 
scans of other documentation. In Sterling Heights area. Original dealer documentation, application for title, and window 
sticker included.  Original radio present but not functioning.  Power antenna works. Asking $9,500. 
 
Vincent Nestico (586) 978-3782  vmangapane@yahoo.com 

   

 

Water Wonderland Thunderbird Club 

PO Box 2597  

Taylor, MI  48180  
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